OHS Resources to Share

May – July 2017

<u>Useful Electronic Newsletters</u> <u>Major Articles and Reports</u> <u>Cal/OSHA Enforcement Issues</u> <u>Trump Administration</u> <u>Injuries, Illnesses and Workers Comp</u> <u>Fed OSHA News and Resources</u> <u>OHS Profession</u> <u>OHS Research Reports</u> <u>Global Supply Chain Issues</u>

Useful Electronic Newsletters

"Confined Space; A newsletter of workplace safety and labor issues," Jordan Barab: Back in circulation!!! http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/

Economic Policy Institute – "Perkins Project in Workers' Rights and Wages Policy Watch" NEW!!! http://www.epi.org/research/perkins-project/

The Pump Handle: http://scienceblogs.com/thepumphandle/

NIOSH publications: "eNews": <u>http://www.cdc.gov/niosh/enews/default.html</u> "Research Rounds": <u>http://www.cdc.gov/niosh/research-rounds/</u> "Science Blog": <u>https://blogs.cdc.gov/niosh-science-blog/</u>

Federal OSHA, "Quick Takes": https://www.osha.gov/as/opa/quicktakes/subscribe.html

Canadian Centre for Occupational Health and Safety, "Health and Safety Report": <u>http://ccohs.ca/newsletters/</u>

European Union OSHA "OSHmail": https://osha.europa.eu/en/oshmail-newsletter

CPWR – Center for Construction Research and Training, "CPWR Update": <u>http://www.cpwr.com/publications/cpwr-updates</u>

NYCOSH "Newsline" newsletter: http://nycosh.org

"Workers Comp Zone" newsletter by Julius Young at Boxer Law: <u>http://www.workerscompzone.com</u>

UK Publications: Trade Union Congress "Risks" health and safety newsletter: <u>https://www.tuc.org.uk/workplace-issues/health-and-safety/risks-newsletter</u> "Hazards" magazine: <u>http://www.hazards.org/index.htm</u> Work Cancer Hazards blog: <u>http://www.cancerhazards.org</u>

Major Articles and Reports

"Alone on the open road: Truckers feel like 'throwaway people," Trip Gabriel, New York Times, May 22, 2017: https://www.nytimes.com/2017/05/22/us/trucking-jobs.html

"New study finds 'more sweatshops than Starbucks' in Chicago," Jeff Schuhrke, In These Times, May 19, 2017: <u>http://inthesetimes.com/working/entry/20147/new_study_finds_more_sweatshops_than_s_tarbucks_in_chicago</u>

"Under Trump, Worker protections are viewed with new skepticism," Barry Meier and Danielle Ivory, New York Times, June 5, 2017: https://www.nytimes.com/2017/06/05/business/under-trump-worker-protections-are-viewed-with-new-skepticism.html?_r=0

"OSHA-NIOSH Heat Safety Tool Addresses Summer Hazards," Stefanie Valentic, EHS Today, June 9, 2017: http://ehstoday.com/health/osha-niosh-heat-safety-tool-addresses-summer-hazards

"What do we know about gig work in California? An analysis of independent contracting," Annette Bernhardt and Sarah Thomason, UC Berkeley Labor Center, June 2017:

http://laborcenter.berkeley.edu/pdf/2017/What-Do-We-Know-About-Gig-Work-in-California.pdf

"American chipmakers had a toxic problem. Then they outsourced it," Cam Simpson, Bloomberg Businessweek, June 15, 2017: https://www.bloomberg.com/news/features/2017-06-15/american-chipmakers-had-a-

toxic-problem-so-they-outsourced-it

"Forced into debt. Worked past exhaustion. Left with nothing [truck drivers]," Brett Murphy, USA Today, June 16, 2017:

https://www.usatoday.com/pages/interactives/news/rigged-forced-into-debt-worked-pastexhaustion-left-with-nothing/ "Connecting the dots on today's fire problem," NFPA President James Pauley, NFPA Journal, June 21, 2017:

https://community.nfpa.org/community/nfpa-today/blog/2017/06/21/connecting-the-dotson-today-s-fire-problem

"The Twin Demons of the Trump-Bannon Assault on Democracy," an analysis of Trump's order to eliminate two regulations for every one new one, Center for Progressive Reform, June 21, 2017:

http://progressivereform.org/Twin Demons.cfm

"The deep industry connections of Trump's deregulation teams," Dannielle Ivory and Robert Faturechi, New York Times, July 12, 2017: <u>https://www.nytimes.com/2017/07/11/business/the-deep-industry-ties-of-trumps-deregulation-teams.html</u>

Cal/OSHA Enforcement Issues

"Tesla factory workers reveal pain, injury and stress: 'Everything feels like the future but us," Julia Carrie Wong, The Guardian (UK), May 18, 2017: https://www.theguardian.com/technology/2017/may/18/tesla-workers-factory-conditionselon-musk

"Tesla: Is safety sacrificed to production?" Sandy Smith, EHS Today, June 12, 2017: <u>http://ehstoday.com/safety-leadership/tesla-safety-sacrificed-production</u>

"Goodwill employee expected sympathy after he saw co-worker crushed. But he was fired," Marjie Lundstrom, Sacramento Bee, June 12, 2017: http://www.sacbee.com/news/local/article155449679.html

LA and Long Beach port workers begin striking," Jack Flemming, Los Angeles Times, June 19, 2017: http://www.latimes.com/business/la-fi-port-truck-drivers-20170619-story.html

"It's official: California lists key ingredient in Monsanto's Roundup as cancer-causing," Katherine Paul, Nation of Change.org, July 8, 2017: <u>https://www.nationofchange.org/2017/07/08/official-california-lists-key-ingredient-monsantos-roundup-cancer-causing/</u>

"The State of Safety; State by state report," National Safety Council, July 2017: http://www.nsc.org/NSCDocuments_Advocacy/State-of-Safety/State-Report.pdf

"Intrepid journalist showcases hazards facing farmworkers," Jordan Barab, Confined Space, July 16, 2017: http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/07/16/farmworkers-hazard-injury-death/

3

"The government is paying billions to shipbuilders with histories of safety lapses," PBS NewsHour, July 17, 2017: <u>http://www.pbs.org/newshour/bb/government-paying-billions-shipbuilders-histories-safety-lapses/</u>

Trump Administration

"Senators want probe of Labor Department secrecy and policy delays," Jennifer Gollan, Reveal News, May 20, 2017: <u>https://www.revealnews.org/blog/senators-want-probe-of-labor-department-secrecy-policy-delays/</u>

"Acosta reassures business community: 'The Labor Department will roll back regulations," Jordan Barab, Confined Space, May 23, 2017: <u>http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/05/23/acosta-reassures-business-roll-back-regs/</u>

"Want to know if a job is safe? The government should let you find out," David Michaels and David Weil, The Hill, May 30, 2017: <u>http://thehill.com/blogs/pundits-blog/labor/335651-want-to-know-if-a-job-is-safe-the-government-should-let-you-find-out</u>

"Wolf to Pigs: Don't worry. I've got your back," Jordan Barab, Confined Space, June 1, 2017:

http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/06/01/wolf-pigs-dont-worry/

"Dead in a bathtub at 21," Jordan Barab, Confined Space, June 10, 2017: http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/06/10/dead-in-bathtub/ And

"Industry calls EPA proposal to ban bathtub stripper a 'blatant and raw power grab'," Jordan Barab, Confined Space, June 12, 2017:

http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/06/12/industry-opposes-paint-stripperregulation/

"Regulatory 'reform' that is anything but," William Buzbee, New York Times, June 15, 2017:

https://www.nytimes.com/2017/06/15/opinion/regulatory-reform-bills-congresstrump.html

"Acosta testifies in the Senate: Red lights, retaliation and VPP." Jordan Barab, Confined Space, June 28, 2017:

http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/06/28/acosta-testifies-osha-budget/

"Counseled by industry, not staff, EPA Chief is off to a blazing start," Coral Davenport, New York Times, July 1, 2017:

https://www.nytimes.com/2017/07/01/us/politics/trump-epa-chief-pruitt-regulationsclimate-change.html

"Killing the Harwood program means killing workers," Jordan Barab, Confined Space, July 11, 2017: http://iordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/07/11/killing_barwood_program/

http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/07/11/killing-harwood-program/

"VPP: An important tool or a waste of scarce OSHA resources?" Jordan Barab, Confined Space, July 14, 2017: http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/07/14/1547/

Injuries, Illnesses and Workers Comp

"California Occupational Health Indicators; Annual measures of worker health and safety for years 2008-2013," Occupational Health Branch of the California Department of Public Health, March 2017: <u>https://www.cdph.ca.gov/Programs/CCDPHP/DEODC/OHB/CDPH%20Document%20L</u> <u>ibrary/AllIndicators08-13.pdf</u>

"13 Democratic Congresspeople write the Ag Secretary about poultry plant line speeds and injuries," June 29, 2017:

https://delauro.house.gov/sites/delauro.house.gov/files/USDA-Line-Speed-Letter-6-29-17.pdf

"Report: Slaughterhouse injuries are being hidden from regulators," Grant Gerlock, High Plains Public Radio, July 12, 2017: http://hppr.org/post/report-slaughterhouse-injuries-are-being-hidden-regulators

Fed OSHA News and Resources

"US Senators Ask: What's up at OSHA?" Paul Feldman, FairWarning, May 30, 2017: <u>https://www.fairwarning.org/2017/05/labor/</u>

"OIG report: OSHA efficiency, MSHA oversight of ERPs need improvement," Safety + Health magazine, June 1, 2017: <u>http://www.safetyandhealthmagazine.com/articles/15769-oig-report-osha-efficiency-</u> <u>msha-oversight-of-erps-need-improvement</u>

"OSHA launches rollback of beryllium worker protection," Jordan Barab, Confined Space, June 23, 2017: http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/06/23/osha-rollback-beryllium-protections/ "OSHA proposes to delay recordkeeping rule," Jordan Barab, Confined Space, June 27, 2017:

http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/06/27/osha-delays-recordkeeping-rule/

"OSHA to get political leadership," Jordan Barab, July 19, 2017: http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/07/19/osha-gets-political-leadership/

"OSHA: What's on your regulatory agenda?" Jordan Barab, Confined Space, July 21, 2017:

http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/07/21/osha-whats-regulatory-agenda/

OHS Profession

"President Tom Cecich: The beat goes on for ASSE," Stefanie Valentic, EHS Today, June 6, 2017: http://ehstoday.com/safety-leadership/president-thomas-cecich-beat-goes-asse

http://ehstoday.com/safety-leadership/president-thomas-cecich-beat-goes-asse

"ASSE developing global network of safety instructors," Industrial Safety & Hygiene News, June 16, 2017:

http://www.ishn.com/articles/106722-asse-developing-global-network-of-safetyinstructors

"Monsanto Spin Doctors target cancer scientist in flawed Reuters story," Carey Gillam, Huffington Post, June 18, 2017:

http://www.huffingtonpost.com/entry/monsanto-spin-doctors-target-cancer-scientist-in-flawed_us_594449eae4b0940f84fe2e57

"Reuters' Kate Kelland IARC story promotes false narrative," Carey Gillam, US Right to Know, June 28, 2017: https://usrtk.org/pesticides/reuters-kate-kelland-iarc-story-promotes-false-narrative/

OHS Research Reports

"58 percent of construction workers say safety takes a backseat to productivity," Sandy Smith, EHS Today, May 18, 2017:

http://ehstoday.com/construction/58-percent-construction-workers-say-safety-takesbackseat-productivity

"Workplace changes contributes to distrust of employers and chronic stress," Sandy Smith, EHS Today, May 24, 2017: <u>http://ehstoday.com/safety-leadership/workplace-change-contributes-distrust-employers-</u> and-chronic-stress "Study: American workers using more vacation timer" Stefanie Valentic, EHS Today, May 26, 2017:

http://ehstoday.com/health/study-american-workers-using-more-vacation-time

"Understanding occupational skin disorders," Sarah Trotto, Safety + Health, May 28, 20-17:

http://www.safetyandhealthmagazine.com/articles/15644?utm_source=june2nd&utm_me_dium=email&utm_campaign=inThisIssue

"Scientists urge tighter scrutiny of germ-fighting chemicals," Paul Feldman, FairWarning, June 20, 2017: https://www.fairwarning.org/2017/06/80595/

"Preparedness through daily practice: The myths of respiratory protection in healthcare," NIOSH, Workplace Solutions, June 2017: https://www.cdc.gov/niosh/docs/wp-solutions/2016-109/pdfs/2016-109.pdf

"Great Awakening: The growing momentum around the problem of firefighter cancer," Casey Grant, NFPA Journal, July 1, 2017: http://www.nfpa.org/news-and-research/publications/nfpa-journal/2017/july-august-2017/columns/research?order_src=C246

"Report: Job insecurity could cause employee illness," Stefanie Valentic, EHS Today, July 6, 2017: <u>http://ehstoday.com/health/report-job-insecurity-could-cause-employee-illness</u>

Global Supply Chain Issues

"Apparel & Footwear Benchmark Findings Report [on forced labor in the supply chain]," Know the Chain, December 2016: <u>https://knowthechain.org/wp-content/plugins/ktc-</u> <u>benchmark/app/public/images/benchmark_reports/KTC_A&F_ExternalReport_Final.pdf</u>

"Transparency poor in garment supply chain, study finds," Rebecca Ley, Ethical Corporation, April 25, 2017: <u>http://www.ethicalcorp.com/whomademyclothes-transparency-poor-garment-supply-</u> chain-study-finds

"The Blind; A report on methanol poisoning cases in supply chains for Samsung and LG Electronics in Korea," Solidarity for Worker's Health (Korea), May 2017: http://laborhealth.or.kr/resource/43375 "Calling for a renewed commitment toward responsible business conduct," OECD Watch, statement on the 2017 G& Summit, May 18, 2017: <u>https://business-</u> <u>humanrights.org/sites/default/files/documents/OECD%20Watch%20Statement%20on%2</u> 0the%202017%20G7%20Summit%282%29.pdf

"Why it's getting harder (and more dangerous) to hold companies accountable," Ciara Dowd and Elodie Aba, Open Democracy, May 23, 2017: https://www.opendemocracy.net/openglobalrights/ciara-dowd-elodie-aba/why-it-s-getting-harder-and-more-dangerous-to-hold-companies-

"Strengthening protections against trafficking in persons in Federal and corporate supply chains; Research on risk in 43 commodities worldwide," Verite, April 2017: https://www.verite.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/04/EO-and-Commodity-Reports-Combined-FINAL-2017.pdf

"Forced Labor Commodity Atlas," at website of Verite, interactive on-line visual atlas of forced labor in 43 commodity supply chains," May 2017: https://www.verite.org/commodity-

atlas/?utm_source=May+2017+Newsletter&utm_campaign=May+Vision+Newsletter&utm_medium=email

"China detains activist who worked at manufacturer of Ivanka Trump shoes," Keith Bradsher, New York Times, May 30, 2017: https://www.nytimes.com/2017/05/30/business/labor-activist-detained-ivanka-trump-

factory.html

"Your phone may have been built by an intern; Factories in China are using cheap intern labor to staff production lines for companies like Foxconn and Honda," Michelle Chen, The Nation, May 31, 2017:

https://www.thenation.com/article/phone-may-built-intern/?print=1

"Chinese maker of Ivana Trump's shoes looks for cheaper labor [in Africa]," Keith Bradsher, New York Times, June 1, 2017: https://www.nytimes.com/2017/06/01/business/ivanka-trump-china-shoes-factory-

hours.html?ref=business& r=0

"U.S. presses China to free activists scrutinizing Ivanka Trump shoe factory," Keith Bradsher, New York Times, June 6, 2017: <u>https://www.nytimes.com/2017/06/06/business/china-labor-activists-ivanka-trump-shoes.html</u>

"2017 Ethical Fashion Report" and "Ethical Fashion Guide" from the Behind the Barcode Project of the Baptist World Aid – Australia, June 2017: https://baptistworldaid.org.au/resources/2017-ethical-fashion-guide/ "Empowering female workers in the apparel industry: Three areas for business action," Christine Svarer, Rachael Meiers and Berkley Rothmeier, Business for Social responsibility, June 2017:

https://www.bsr.org/reports/BSR Empowering Female Workers in the Apparel Indust ry.pdf

"Revealed: reality of life working in an Ivanka Trump clothing factory [in Indonesia]," Krithika Varagur, The Guardian (UK), June 13, 2017: <u>https://www.theguardian.com/us-news/2017/jun/13/revealed-reality-of-a-life-working-in-an-ivanka-trump-clothing-factory</u>

"Red Card; Exploitation of construction workers on World Cup sites in Russia," Human Rights Watch, June 14, 2017: <u>https://www.bloomberg.com/news/features/2017-06-15/american-chipmakers-had-a-</u> toxic-problem-so-they-outsourced-it

"2017 Fashion Transparency Index; A review of 100 large fashion brands and retailers," Fashion Revolution (UK), April 2017:

https://issuu.com/fashionrevolution/docs/fr_fashiontransparencyindex2017?e=25766662/ 47726047

"Transparency is trending; which brands have published their supplier list," Fashion Revolution (UK). June 14, 2017: http://fashionrevolution.org/transparency-is-trending/

"The Bottom Line," series of three podcasts on CSR with various guests from business and politics, Capital & Main, June 2017: <u>https://capitalandmain.com/thebottomline/</u>

"Ivanka Inc., The first daughter talks about improving the lives of working women. Her father urges companies to "buy American." But her fashion line's practices collide with those principles and are out of step with industry trends," Matea Gold, Drew Harwell, Maher Satta and Simon Denyer, The Washington Post, July 14, 2017: <u>https://www.washingtonpost.com/graphics/2017/politics/ivanka-trump-overseas/?utm_term=.fd8173b24a4e&wpisrc=nl_heads-draw6&wpmm=1</u>

"'I know I cannot quit;' The prevalence and productivity cost of sexual harassment to the Cambodian garment industry," CARE International and Australian Aid, March 2017: <u>https://www.care.org.au/wp-</u> content/uploads/2017/04/SHCS Full Technical Report March 2017.pdf

Compiled by Garrett Brown July 21, 2017